
From: Roy Prince
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Cc: Lopez, Vianey; LaVere, Matt
Subject: 2024 primary election security
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WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

I have complete confidence in Michelle Ascension and Ventura County for fair elections.

I see no evidence of voting irregularities.

I am disturbed by those who attempt to undermine our democracy by making false claims of
improper election conduct.

Thank you Mrs Ascension and the County of Ventura for all the hard work you do for the
people of our beautiful community.

Roy Prince 
Oxnard, CA

805.448.0465
roy@royprince.com
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